
City of Grand Island
Tuesday, January 14, 2020

Council Session

Item G-17

#2020-15 - Approving Purchase of One (1) 2021 Model 389 
Peterbilt Truck for the Wastewater Division of the Public Works 
Department

Staff Contact: John Collins, P.E. - Public Works Director
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Council Agenda Memo 

From: Jon Menough, Wastewater Treatment Plant Engineer 

Meeting: January 14, 2020

Subject: Approving Purchase of One (1) 2021 Model 389 Peterbilt 
Truck for the Wastewater Division of the Public Works 
Department

Presenter(s): John Collins PE, Public Works Director

Background 

The Wastewater Division of the Public Works Department budgeted for one (1) 2021 
Model 389 Dump Truck in the 2019/2020 FY to replace a 1995 Ford L9000 truck with 
approximately 12,950 hours and 220,500 miles. A picture of the current piece of 
equipment, which will be sold at auction, is shown below.
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Discussion
This truck is a front line piece of equipment and will replace the current truck, which is 
utilized on a daily basis for hauling sludge from the belt presses to solids storage at the 
plant and from the Wastewater Treatment Plant to the Landfill for final disposal. A 
picture of the truck to be purchased is shown below.

The City of Grand Island City Council approved the use of the National Joint Powers 
Alliance Buying Group (NJPA) with Resolution 2014-326, which is now known as 
Sourcewell.

To meet competitive bidding requirements, the Wastewater Division obtained pricing 
from the Sourcewell Contract No. 081716-PMC awarded to Nebraska Peterbilt of Grand 
Island, Nebraska.

Public Works staff is recommending the purchase of one (1) 2021 Model 289 Peterbilt 
Truck from Peterbilt of Grand Island, Nebraska in the amount of $171,779.00.

Alternatives

It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand.  
The Council may:

1. Move to approve
2. Refer the issue to a Committee
3. Postpone the issue to future date
4. Take no action on the issue
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Recommendation

City Administration recommends that the Council approve the purchase of one (1) 2021 
Model 389 Peterbilt Truck from Peterbilt of Grand Island, Nebraska for the Wastewater 
Division in the amount of $171,779.00.

Sample Motion

Move to approve the resolution.
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Approved as to Form ¤ ___________
January 10, 20202 ¤  City Attorney

R E S O L U T I O N   2020-15

WHEREAS, the National Joint Powers Alliance Buying Group, now known as 
Sourcewell, was utilized to secure competitive  bids for one (1) 2021 Model 389 Peterbilt Truck 
for the Wastewater Division of the Public Works Department; and

WHEREAS, the Sourcwell Contract No. 081716-PMC was awarded to Nebraska 
Peterbilt of Grand Island, Nebraska; and

WHEREAS,  the Public Works Department has recommended the purchase of 
one (1) 2021 Model 389 Peterbilt Truck from Nebraska Peterbilt of Grand Island, Nebraska in 
the amount of $171,779.00.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
OF THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the purchase of one (1) 2021 Model 
389 Peterbilt Truck from Nebraska Peterbilt of Grand Island, Nebraska is hereby approved.

- - -

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, January 14, 2020.

_______________________________________
Roger G. Steele, Mayor

Attest:

_______________________________________
RaNae Edwards, City Clerk
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